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Dear  

Thank you for your request made under the Official Information Act 1982 (OIA), received on 
26 January 2024. You requested:  

1) please provide information why our KIWISAVER FUNDS are transferred to a bank, 
that people have accounts with? 

2) Please provide information as to why our KIWISAVER funds have been issued as an 
investment to the American company BLACKROCK? 

(Evidence of supporting documents states this). 

3) Can you provide a copy of any contract showing; that people have given consent to 
have their own funds transferred to a bank, and invested. 

(only a signed contract of consent can allow the IRD or Department of Inland Revenue 
company and bank corporation to make the transfer and issue the funds for investment). 

Reminder to your company, that the funds were generated through the pure energy of 
the people in New Zealand; (fact) 

Item 1 

As Inland Revenue is not a KiwiSaver provider, it does not retain and invest KiwiSaver funds; 
therefore, it must transfer the funds to the member’s KiwiSaver provider. Several banks are 
registered KiwiSaver providers, and KiwiSaver members can choose who they wish to be their 
KiwiSaver provider. You can find a full list of KiwiSaver providers on Inland Revenue’s website 
(www.ird.govt.nz) under “KiwiSaver” or at the KiwiSaver providers (ird.govt.nz). 

If a person is automatically enrolled into KiwiSaver and they do not choose a KiwiSaver provider, 
they are allocated to a default provider. Default KiwiSaver providers are appointed by the 
Ministry of Business, Innovation & Employment (MBIE). You can read about the default providers 
on MBIE’s website (mbie.govt.nz) or at Appointment of KiwiSaver default providers 
(mbie.govt.nz).  

Item 2 

KiwiSaver providers determine where to invest their KiwiSaver contributions. Inland Revenue 
does not make this decision for KiwiSaver providers. The Financial Markets Authority (FMA) 








